












From the desk of Gabriele Wood 

E-mail: gabriele@savannahSA.com 
_____________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 
09 January 2017 

 

Department of Environmental Affairs 

Environment House 

473 Steve Biko Street 

Arcadia 

Pretoria 

0083 

 

Attention: Mr. Lerato Mokoena 

  Mr. Jay-Jay Mpelane  

 

PROPOSED SALDANHA BAY NETWORK STRENGTHENING PROJECT 

WITHIN THE SALDANHA BAY LOCAL MUNICIPALITY IN THE WESTERN 

CAPE PROVINCE 

 (DEA Ref.: 14/12/16/3/3/2/926) 
 

NOTIFICATION OF SUBMISSION OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

ASSESSMENT REPORT IN TERMS OF REGULATION 23 OF GNR982 
 

 

Dear Sirs 

 

An EIA process is currently being undertaken by Savannah Environmental (Pty) 

Ltd in accordance with the EIA Regulations published in Government Gazette No 

38282 of December 2014, in terms of Section 24(5) of the National 

Environmental Management Act (NEMA; Act No 107 of 1998) for the proposed 

Saldanha Bay Network Strengthening Project within the Saldanha Bay Local 

Municipality in the Western Cape Province (DEA Ref: 14/12/16/3/3/2/926).   

 

The Scoping Report was accepted by the Department of Environmental Affairs 

(DEA) on 13 July 2016.  The DEA granted an extension of 50 days to submit the 

final Environmental Impact Assessment Report (EIAr) on 21 September 2016.  

The final EIAr is therefore due to be submitted on 11 January 2017.  The EIAr 

was made available for public review on the 18 November 2016 – 09 January 

2017.  During the review period, Savannah Environmental received comments 

from CapeNature dated 20 December 2016.  To meet the requirements stipulated 

in the above-mentioned letter, a number of changes will be required and new 

information will need to be included in the EIAr prior to submission of this report 

to the DEA.  Therefore the revised report must be released for an additional 30-

day review period.  

 

 



 

 

In terms of the EIA Regulations of 2014, GN R982, Regulation 23(1) - The applicant 

must within 106 days of acceptance of the scoping report submit to the competent 

authority – (b) a notification in writing that the environmental impact report inclusive 

of any specialist reports, and an EMPr, will be submitted within 156 days of 

acceptance of the scoping report by the competent authority, as significant changes 

have been made or significant new information has been added to the Environmental 

impact report or EMPr, which changes or information was not contained in the reports 

consulted on during the initial public participation process contemplated in 

subregulation (1)(a), and that the revised environmental impact report or EMPr will 

be subjected to another public participation process of at least 30 days. 

 

This letter serves as a notification to the Department that the EIAr will be submitted 

within 206 days (including the 50-day extension which was granted) from the date of 

the acceptance of the Scoping Report (13 July 2016).  The report will therefore be 

submitted on 02 March 2017.   

 

Please acknowledge the receipt of this notification in writing.  Please feel free to 

contact me should you have any queries. 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

MS GABRIELE WOOD 

SAVANNAH ENVIRONMENTAL 

 

(not signed, sent via email) 

 

 

 




